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TERM 1: WEEK 5                                   MARCH 2021 

https://www.instagram.com/st_charles_college/
https://twitter.com/Saints_Sport
https://www.facebook.com/SCC.Saints/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC2KTlaExiBOcdUM3tlWmqTw


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

News 
Winning the Inter House age 

groups were: 

U14: Conway 

U15: O’Meara 

U16: Delalle 

Open: Delalle 

Overall Inter House Basketball 

Results: 

1st Delalle 

2nd O’Meara 

3rd Conway 

4th Smith 

 

The Inter House competition ran over the course of three 

weeks, where the regular rules of Water Polo had to be 

adapted so we could play a non-contact form of the game.  

Both the Juniors and Seniors played their individual 

tournaments; Delalle won the Junior section and O’Meara  

won the Senior tournament.  

Overall Inter House Water Polo Results: 

1st Smith  

2nd O’Meara  

3rd Delalle  

4th Conway  

The SPL action continued this week, including the live streaming  

of the game on The Oval yesterday. Congratulations to the  

Royals and Malachites for bagging their 2nd win of the  

competition!  

SCORES IN BRIEF:  

Royals 165/5 (van der Merwe 110*) 

Supernovas 109/7 (Zuma 49, Ajibade 2/7) 

Royals won by 55 runs 

Malachites 144/5 (Muirhead 76, Raw 68*, Nirghin 16/0 off 3) 

Spartans 110/6 (Brown 37, Freese 15/1)  

Malachites won by 33 runs 

SPL21 CAP HOLDERS: 

Orange - Jason Muirhead (45* off 24) hands over to  

Humphrey van der Merwe (110* off 52) 

Purple - Timothy Schoeman (3 overs - 16 dots) hands over to  

Raphael Ajibade 2/7 in overs including wickets of Zuma and Lutge) 

White - Joshua Knowles (catch to dismiss Zuma) hands over to  

AJ Bosman for excellent fielding in the ring 

Yellow (MANA Moment) - Haden Mcleod (dismissing Matthew Urquhart)  

hands over to Matthew Bishop for getting the key wicket of Sam Brown 

 

Cricket photos courtesy 

of Duncan Andrew 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

#MusicMonday 

Every Monday we will be sharing some music  

by our Saints boys on our social media pages.  

Did you miss this week’s #MusicMonday by Luthando 

Msomi in Grade 12 performing the recitative “Il Mio Bel 

Fuoco” by Francesco Conti? Click on the image alongside to 

visit our Facebook page and watch the video. 

Football On Friday morning we held a very successful and enjoyable Inter 

House Football competition. This was an opportunity to allow our 

boys to play competitively, to be in a space where they can learn how 

to win and lose, to feel a sense of pride in their team and, ultimately, 

to also have fun playing some sport.  

We congratulate Delalle on being the champions and thank all our 

Junior and Senior Primary staff for their hard work through-out the 

day. – Mr Gregg Cole-Edwardes (Head of Prep Sport) 

https://fb.watch/3YCT-SsSLv/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Worship Band ’

Our printing press arrived last Friday and has caused 

great excitement in the art department. Pictured 

here are some of our Grade 10 students who were 

the first class to see the press after its arrival.  

The press will enable us to add etching to the boys' 

list of printing skills and that's something to look 

forward to. – Ms Mary-Ann Hartley 

 

Congratulations to Michael Warmington, 

in Grade 10, who earlier this week 

received his Bronze President’s Award. 

Art Department 

Our lunchtime gig was a wonderful highlight to the week.  

The event featured our Worship Band who performed outside the 

art block. Despite the heat, the boys sang and played their  

instruments with passion and  

conviction. It was a wonderful  

way to start our 2021 series of  

lunchtime performances.  

– Ms Heather Skorpen  

(Director of Music) 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

As part of the Grade 10 Physical Science section on waves and light, the boys had to work in groups to make 

functional kaleidoscopes. A kaleidoscope is a toy consisting of a tube containing mirrors and pieces of coloured 

glass or paper, whose reflections produce changing patterns when the tube is rotated. The boys produced 

many creative designs using toilet paper rolls, old torches and sweet cartons, with some even having lights to 

brighten the interior. Prizes were awarded for the best functioning kaleidoscopes: 

First prize: Nathan van Staden and Mark Nettmann 

Second prize: Dean Zartmann and James Kitto 

Third prize: Thunav Sookdeo and Nikhil Darson 

 

On Saturday the 27 February, the St Charles College  

Environmental Council and Club, Service Council and  

Presidents boys began the building of a bridge in the  

Bisley Nature Reserve. 

The bridge was originally planned to be constructed over three days. Thanks to the sponsorships of labour from 

Intaba Ridge, the FOBNR committee and the youthful muscle and passion from the St Charles College boys, 

along with Mr Anthony, Mrs Steyn and Mr and Mrs Ivins – the bridge was completed in a day.  

The Chairperson of the FOBNR, Mr Peter West, shared the following with us; “I must commend Mr van Blerk  

on the exceptional caliber of all connected with the College. I speak on behalf of the FOBNR when I say  

what a pleasure it was to work with such an enthusiastic, courteous and happy bunch of young men.” 

This opportunity has allowed the boys to gain valuable knowledge of nature, the environment and the 

importance of environmental conservation. The projects in the Bisley Nature Reserve are not done yet.  

There is a second bridge which needs to be renovated, some pathways needing clearing and bird hides  

needing fixing. Both the FOBNR and St Charles College are excited to be part of restoring the beauty of  

Bisley Nature Reserve. – Mr Sean Anthony 

Update on the 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Class of 2020… 

Art 

On Wednesday, our Grade 0 boys had hearing 

tests done by the audiologists from the Ear 

Institute. It was a successful morning, with the 

boys really enjoying the fun methods of being 

tested. 

We look forward to having the audiologists join 

us again on the 12th for hearing tests in the Senior 

Primary”. – Sr Morag van Deventer 

 

Hearing Tests 

Thank you to our Grade 3 parents 

and boys from the Class of 2020, 

who gifted our Junior Primary with a 

wonderful table, bench set and 

umbrella. 

Since it’s arrival earlier this week, 

this table has already been the 

home to many chats and giggles! 

Art by Jed Galliers 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

…
Connecting 

We have created a page on the St Charles College website where  

SCC Families are able to promote their businesses as well as support 

 other families associated to our College. There is no cost associated to  

this networking opportunity. Now is the time for us to support the ones  

closest to us, so please make use of our family network. 

We would love to help connect your business with the greater  

St Charles College community. In order to facilitate this, we would  

really appreciate the following details pertaining to your business: 

 

Company Logo (jpeg/pdf), Company Name, Website (URL) and Company Tag Line / Motto 
 

- @

 

 

“ ” ? 

Supporters can swipe their MySchool card 

at a range of national, retail or local 

partners including Woolworths, Engen, 

Walton’s, SuperQuick and many more! 

More information can be found on their 

website www.myschool.co.za 

Scrummies 

There was great excitement in Scrummies 

earlier this week, with the arrival of  

some new playground equipment! 

https://www.stcharlescollege.co.za/friends-of-the-college/
mailto:saintsfriends@scc.co.za
https://sccpmb-my.sharepoint.com/personal/tpeyton_scc_co_za/Documents/Marketing/Newsletters/Weekly%20Newsletters/2021/Term%201/Week%204/www.myschool.co.za


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


